BROMPTON RALPH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on

Tuesday 7th January 2020 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall

Present Keith Turner (Chair) (KT), Hazel Scott (HS), Sally Baker (SB),Carina Sumner  (CS), Dan Holmes (DH) and Brian Smith (BS) Clerk.
Members of the public: Bob Henderson & Roy Takle, Fran Sumner
Representing PCC, Liz Henderson, Sheila Cleeve, Linda Lloyd, Sue Welch and Helen Lock.
	
	.
	Action 

	1
	Apologies 
Pat Hole, Phil Scott 

	

	2
	Declaration of interests

None
	

	3
	Minutes of the Previous meeting
A number of errors were identified in the draft Parish Council minutes of the previous meeting held on 5th November 2019. KT proposed that the minutes be amended and resubmitted with draft minutes of the January meeting. Both sets of minutes to be ratified at the March meeting. 

	

	4
	Matters Arising

KT has not received any correspondence from Highways re village signs. 
PH No update re Village green seat.

SB suggested that the November minutes should be amended to include comments to indicate that considerable discussion was made about the proposed donation item to the PCC.
	 

	5

	Finance
Treasurers Account stands at £11,590.41 as of 21st November 2019.  
Annual Way Leave from Western Power Distribution £17.08 requires paying in to account.
Cheque Nos required for:

No.311- £277.70  Prop DH Sec SB  All agreed
No.312 - £184.40 HMRC PAYE  Prop DH Sec SB  All agreed

	

	6
	Planning Enforcement & S106 Issues
Sarahs Field issues. Clerk had been informed that there were now three caravans sited in this field. The clerk had again informed Enforcement unit but had not had any update. The site is known as Little Parks Farm.

	

	7
	Highways
PS had forwarded photographs of waterlogged gullies at Parks Lane to the clerk which were then passed on to Highways. 

KT was now in discussions with SCC regarding procurement of village signs.
No further progress regarding village green seat.

Fran Sumner was given time to talk about her specific highway issue which occurred on 16th November. Significant surface water was across the lane, between Bakery Cottage and the entrance to Slate Quarries, whereby she drove into the deep water and subsequently wrote-off her car due to ingress of water into the engine. She was complaining that the surface water should have been reported to Highways immediately after the November meeting and felt that the parish clerk was culpable for her accident. 

	

	8
	Setting of Parish Precept for 2020
A budget estimate in principle to reduce the Parish Precept by £1000 from £4250 to £3250 had been given to the Parish Council at the November meeting. Since not all councillors had been present at that meeting, a short discussion was made again on this topic and a proposal to move forward in agreement with the suggestion to reduce the precept to £3250 was made. The proposer was CS and Seconded by DH. All councillors present agreed. KT and BS signed the proposal form to be sent to the District Council .

	

	9
	Correspondence
Linda Lloyd had emailed the clerk for a copy of the November minutes.
The clerk had corresponded with ICO regarding the £40 annual fee, indicating that it was not thought to apply to our small parish council.
Fran Sumner had asked to talk to the parish council about a Highways matter. 

	

	10
	Update SCC / SWAT
Dave Mansell had asked for a joint parishes meeting on Tuesday 11th February at 7.30pm to be held as Brompton Ralph village hall.

Frances Nicholson SCC had forwarded an email regarding a meeting that would be held at The White Horse, Exford on Monday 20th January at 6pm, to talk about rural Highways issues with the leader of the District Council.


	

	11
	Future Business
Letter from PCC to clerk dated 22nd November 2019 suggested that PCC wanted to report back to the Parish Council at their next meeting. However, it had not been made as an agenda item by the clerk in error. Initially, due to the unpleasantness caused by the Mr R Henderson (member of the public) at the November 5th meeting, the Chairman denied the request of the PCC to speak. The meeting continued with business on the agenda, despite the background disturbance from members of the PCC and Mr. R Henderson (member of the public). At this point Mr.R Henderson (member of the public) got up, shouted a personal expletive at the Chairman and walked out of the meeting. 
Having, in the meantime, been presented by Mrs E Henderson (Secretary of the PCC) with a copy of the letter dated 22nd November 2019 and a copy email asking for the PCC to speak, the Chairman and clerk apologized again for the oversight and the Chairman agreed to members of the PCC speaking regarding their concerns.

Mrs. E Henderson (Secretary of the PCC) felt that the PCC had answered the accusations made against them. Mrs S Cleeve (a former Treasurer to the PCC from 1998-2011) informed those present that back in 1988 there were two Grave Accounts, a Post Office account and a Lloyds Bank Account, totalling £1000. When the church roof was renovated, the legacy money was consolidated and used for drainage work, which was considered to be appropriate and generally used as Churchyard Maintenance. She believed that there was never any record of money specifically from the Scott family. Mrs. Scott died in 2009.

Mrs L Lloyd (member of the PCC) wanted a public apology about misuse of funds and also wanted it known that minutes from the Parish Council had not been published on its website since 2018 and must be corrected.

Mrs S Welch (member of the PCC) wanted a public apology regarding the same issue.

The PCC want an agenda item placed on March meeting agenda.

Dan Holmes had discussions with the Police and had gathered that PCSO Sue Thompson from Williton office does not cover this area and PCSO Bryan Stevens from Dulverton office does cover our area.


	

	12
	Date of next meeting

Tuesday 3rd March 2020 7.30pm.


	


Meeting closed at 8.32pm

Amendments made to minutes to reflect a true record of the meeting were proposed by CS, seconded by DH.
PS and PH abstained.

All others agreed that this was now a true record of the meeting.

B Smith (Clerk ) amended 17/3/2020
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